North Hills School District – Legislative Meeting – February 16, 2017  


NORTH HILLS SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION 
WORK/ SESSION LEGISLATIVE MEETING MINUTES 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 16, 2017 ~ 7:00 P.M.

NORTH HILLS MIDDLE SCHOOL LGI ROOM
www.nhsd.net

Board Members Present

Arlene Bender, Thomas Kelly, Joseph Muha, Annette Giovengo-Nolish, Louis Nudi, Kathy Reid, Helen Spade, Edward Wielgus and Michael Yeomans
Board Members Not Present
None
Also Present

Dr. Patrick Mannarino, Dr. Jeff Taylor, Dr. Johannah Vanatta, Matthew Kalina, Esq., David Hall, Valerie Mengine, Amanda Hartle, Kris Kaufman as well as student representative Hayley Behr. 
Persons Signing the Register
Elizabeth Pagel-Hogan, 141 Tyler Road, Ross Township, PA
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 p.m.  There was a moment of silence and salute to the flag.  Mr. Wielgus noted that an Executive Session had taken place this evening from 5:00 p.m. to 6:45 p.m. to discuss personnel and legal issues.  In attendance were Board Members Arlene Bender, Thomas Kelly, Joseph Muha, Annette Giovengo Nolish, Louis Nudi, Kathy Reid, Helen Spade, Edward Wielgus and Mike Yeomans, as well as Dr. Patrick Mannarino, Dr. Jeff Taylor, Dr. Johannah Vanatta, Michael Witherel, Esq., David Hall and Lori Rieger.  Mrs. Beth Williams was present for a brief time.
Student Performance

Ms. Allie Craig, Mr. Chris Ballentine and members of the sixth-grade orchestra performed two selections:  The Theme from Harry Potter and Fiddles on Fire.
Public Recognition

Mrs. Beth Williams, High School Principal, recognized Melanie Zeitler for receiving the Girl Scout’s Gold Award, and Hayley Behr for being recognized by the National Society of High School Scholars.
Board Member Comments

None
Public Comments on Agenda Items
None
Approval of Minutes

A motion was made by Mr. Wielgus, seconded by Mr. Muha and unanimously passed to approve the minutes of the January 12, 2017 Work Session/Legislative Meeting and the January 19, 2017 Legislative Meeting.
Student Representatives’ Reports

Senior Student Representative Hayley Behr provided a report on Athletic events.  
AGENDA ITEMS:

EDUCATION
A motion was made by Mrs. Bender, seconded by Mrs. Reid and unanimously passed to approve the Curriculum Revisions, as per document 1, as recommended by the Superintendent.

A motion was made by Mrs. Bender, seconded by Mrs. Reid and unanimously passed to approve the Razor Crazy Cart Donation, as per document 2, as recommended by the Superintendent.
A motion was made by Mrs. Bender, seconded by Mrs. Reid and unanimously passed to Project Lead The Way Agreement, as per document 3, as recommended by the Superintendent.  

A motion was made by Mrs. Bender, seconded by Mrs. Reid and unanimously passed to approve the Transportation Plan and MOU Between North Hills School District and the Department of Human Services, as per document 4, as recommended by the Superintendent.  

ATHLETICS AND ACTIVITIES
A motion was made by Mr. Muha, seconded by Mrs. Spade and unanimously passed to approve the Band Field Trip to  NAFME All-East Convention, as per document 1, as recommended by the Superintendent.

A motion was made by Mr. Muha, seconded by Mrs. Spade and unanimously passed to approve the North Hills Orchestra Field Trip to Dubois Area Middle School Regional Orchestra Festival, as per document 2, as recommended by the Superintendent.

A.W. BEATTIE CAREER CENTER

Mrs. Bender announced the Students of the Month for January & February, 2017:  Gregory Hughes for Advanced Manufacturing/Robotics; and Avery Imhof for Emergency Response Systems.
PERSONNEL

RESIGNATIONS

A motion was made by Mr. Kelly seconded by Mr. Muha and unanimously passed to approve the Resignations, as per document 1, as recommended by the Superintendent.
Diane Oberst – Elementary Art Teacher, resignation with intent to retire after 37.0 years of service, effective with the end of the 2016-17 school year.
Natalie DiPaolo – Paraprofessional at West View Elementary, resignation effective February 11, 2017.

Renee Redden – LPN at Highcliff Elementary, presumed resignation effective February 3, 2017.

Diane Spadafore – Substitute Food Service Worker, resignation effective February 3, 2017.

APPOINTMENTS

A motion was made by Mr. Kelly, seconded by Mr. Muha, and unanimously passed to approve the Appointments, as per document 2, as recommended by the Superintendent.
	First Name
	Last Name
	Position
	Rate
	Location
	Effective

	Mary
	Fantuzzo
	LTS special education tch
	pro-rated  $31,000
	Sr. High School
	apprx. 3/8/17 - 5/22/17

	Caitlin
	Evans
	$150/day
	day-to-day substitute health and physical education teacher in a long-term assignment
	Sr. High School
	2/2/17 - TBD

	Denise
	Marino
	licensed practical nurse
	$15/hr.
	Ross, Highcliff, McIntyre 
	01/30/17

	Joel
	Pepmeyer
	LTS ESL paraprofessional
	$95/day followed by sub tch increases
	Secondary Schools
	01/30/17

	Emily
	Marcellus
	$95/day followed by sub tch increases
	LTS Para
	West View 
	2/13/17 - end 16/17 s/y

	Zachary
	Sekine-Tenny
	$2,137 
	Boys' Lacrosse Varsity Assistant Coach
	for the 2016-17 school year

	Jake
	Reilly
	Volunteer
	Boys' Lacrosse
	for the 2016-17 school year

	Ronald
	Shanahan
	Volunteer
	Baseball
	for the 2016-17 school year


The following substitute employees were appointed:

	First Name
	Last Name
	Position
	Effective Date
	Rate of Pay

	Caleb
	Mersing
	Substitute Custodian
	January 19, 2017
	$10/hour

	Kathleen
	Kocan
	Emergency certified substitute teacher
	January 19, 2017
	$95/day

	Danielle
	McDonald
	Substitute Teacher
	January 31, 2017
	$95/day

	Katie
	Knox
	Emergency certified substitute teacher
	Janury 31, 2017
	$95/day

	Michael
	Farina
	Substitute Teacher
	February 1, 2017
	$95/day

	Emily
	Marcellus
	Substitute Teacher
	February 2, 2017
	$95/day


CHANGES OF STATUS
A motion was made by Mr. Kelly, seconded by Mr. Muha, and unanimously passed to approve the Changes of Status, as per document 3, as recommended by the Superintendent.
Sue McCombs – from general worker #1 at McIntyre to general worker #4 at the high school, at the rate of $14.23/hour, effective January 10, 2017.

Jill White – from general worker #2 at McIntyre to general worker #1 at McIntyre, at the rate of $13.05/hour, effective January 19, 2017.

Stacey Bischoff – general worker #4 at McIntyre to general worker #2 at McIntyre, at the rate of $12.80/hour, effective January 27, 2017.

Patricia Manganaro – substitute food service worker to general worker #4 at McIntyre, at the rate of $12.80/hour, effective February 6, 2017.

Steven Baleno – long-term substitute teacher at the high school, to permanent building substitute for secondary buildings, at the pro-rated salary of $31,000, effective from March 1, 2017 through the end of the 2016-17 school year.

Anna Yenzi – paraprofessional at Ross, to sub para/sub lunchroom-playground aide district wide, at the rate of $10/hour for sub-para and $9.49/hour for LRPGA, effective February 7, 2017.

Lisa Hildebrand – substitute paraprofessional to long-term substitute paraprofessional at Ross, at the rate of $10/hour, effective February 7, 2017 through the end of the 2016-17 school year.

LEAVES OF ABSENCE

A motion was made by Mr. Kelly, seconded by Mr. Muha, and unanimously passed to approve Leaves of Absence, as per document 4, as recommended by the Superintendent.  
Sharon Novosedliak – Food Service Worker – unpaid leave effective February 13, 2017 through March 9, 2017.

Kathryn Baumgartel – English Teacher – Education Sabbatical effective for the 2017-18 school year.

OTHER
A motion was made by Mr. Kelly, seconded by Mr. Muha, and unanimously passed to approve the Direct Placement Agreement with Maxim Staffing Solutions for nursing services and the Extra Curricular Posting Pay Schedule for 2017-18, as per document 5, as recommended by the Superintendent.

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING
A motion was made by Mr. Kelly, seconded by Mr. Muha, and unanimously passed to approve the Memorandum of Understanding with NHEA regarding Article XVII Vacancies – Transfer, as per document 6, as recommended by the Superintendent.

POLICY

1.
First Reading – Revisions to Policy 906 – Complaints

A motion was made by Mrs. Reid and seconded by Mrs. Bender to add Policy Item 1 to the March 2, 2017 Legislative Meeting agenda for second reading and approval.  
COMMUNITY AND INTERGOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS
Mr. Yeomans reminded the audience that the next Public Budget Committee meeting is scheduled for March 21st at 7 p.m. in the District Administration Center.  All are welcome and encouraged to attend.
FINANCE
A motion was made by Dr. Nolish, seconded by Mrs. Bender, and unanimously passed to ratify the General Fund Bills, as per document 1, as recommended by the Superintendent.  These include checks numbered: 46239 through 46248; 46250 through 46358; 46363 through 46422; 46425 through 46523; and 46524 through 46658.
A motion was made by Dr. Nolish, seconded by Mrs. Bender and unanimously passed to ratify Construction Fund Bills, as per document 1, as recommended by the Superintendent.  These include checks numbered:  46359 through 46362; and 46423 through 46424.
A motion was made by Dr. Nolish, seconded by Mrs. Bender and unanimously passed to ratify Capital Project Fund Bills, as per document 2, as recommended by the Superintendent.  These include checks numbered: 45822, 45823, 46021, 46189 and 46190.
A motion was made by Dr. Nolish, seconded by Mrs. Bender, and unanimously passed to approve the Budget Transfers, as per document 3, as recommended by the Superintendent.

A motion was made by Dr. Nolish, seconded by Mrs. Bender, and unanimously passed to approve the Payroll for the Month of January 2017 in the amount of $2,852,176.65, as per document 4, as recommended by the Superintendent.
A motion was made by Dr. Nolish, seconded by Mrs. Bender and unanimously passed to approve the Bid Award for Copy Paper to W.B. Mason, as per document 5, as recommended by the Superintendent.
A motion was made by Dr. Nolish, seconded by Mrs. Bender and unanimously passed to accept the Audited Financial Statements for the Fiscal Year Ended June 30, 2016, as per document 6, as recommended by the Superintendent.  
Mr. Jeff Mills of Reed Smith and Mr. Kevin Fallon of LRC Realty, addressed the Board regarding LRC Realty’s request for a LERTA at The Block at Northway.

The Board discussed Resolution 2017-4 Creating a Tax Abatement Under the Local Economic Revitalization Tax Assistance Act, noted as #9 on the Finance Agenda.  After much discussion, the Board asked Mr. Mills and Mr. Fallon to provide further information on this.  They will return to address the Board at the March 2, 2017 Work Session/Legislative Meeting.

A motion was made by Dr. Nolish and seconded by Mrs. Reid to table Finance Item 9 (Resolution 2017-4).

SUPPORT SERVICES

A motion was made by Mrs. Spade, seconded by Mr. Muha an unanimously passed to approve an Amending Agreement with Questeq, as per document 1, as recommended by the Superintendent.
ADDITIONAL PUBLIC COMMENTS
Mr. David Martin, owner of the building located at 6200 Babcock Boulevard, Ross Township, PA
Mr. Martin spoke in support of LRC Realty’s request for a tax abatement under the Local Economic Revitalization Tax Assistance Act.  He believes that the North Hills Board of Education should approve this request since improvements at The Block at Northway are beneficial to the entire McKnight Road corridor.

ADDITIONAL BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Dr. Nolish invited members of the public to attend the Marching Band’s Mardi Gras event, which is scheduled for Saturday, February 18 at 7 pm at Ross Community Center.
ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Mrs. Bender, seconded by Dr. Nolish and unanimously passed to adjourn the meeting at 8:12 p.m.
__________________________________________
Loretta J. Rieger
School Board Secretary
